
Notice 
 

This Bulletin was at the Printers at the time 
of the fire at the Beaver Bank Kinsac 

Community Centre 
 

All Activities and Events scheduled to take place there 
will either be cancelled or rescheduled to a new venue if 

possible. 
 

Please check the website 
www.beaverbank.ca 

or 
www.bbkcc.ca 

for information and updates as they become 
available. 

For phone numbers please check Page 2 
 

The Community Centre phone has been 
rerouted 865-5114, Please call Jessica 8 am 
to 4 pm, if you had an event booked at the 

Centre. 



Community DateBook 
Proudly Sponsored By 

 
 
 
 

We reward purchases with Air Miles 
www.barrettlumber.com 

October 
3 - Oktoberfest at the CC, page 3 
16 - Wine & Cheese/Silent Auction, Church 
of the Good Shepherd, page 9 
17 - Xmas Craft Trade Show, CC, page 3 
17 - Lions Road Toll, page 2 
21 - Nickel Auction, St John U, page 9 
31 - Halloween Dance at the CC, page 3 
November 
1 - Penny Auction, Ivy Meadows, page  3 
6 - Deadline for December Bulletin 
7 - Turkey Supper, CGS, page 9 
9 - Blood Donor Clinic, Lions, page 2 
11 - Remembrance Day Ceremony, Kinsac 
Corner 
28 - Turkey Supper & New to You, Knox, 
page 9 
December 
6 - Parade of Lights, Lions, page 2 
 

Check the Website for New Events 
Scout & Guide Registration 
Scouts call Jonathan Ritchie 865-3094 
jonathan@secondbeaverbank.ca 
Guides call Dawn Scott 864-1120 
 

* CC - Community Centre 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
 

October        2009          Issue # 91 
 

The Voice of the Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association 

     On Monday, October 19th, 2009, from 
6 pm until 9 pm at the Beaver Bank 
Community Center, the Public Health 
Nurse will be holding an information and 
education session on Influenza 2009-
2010 that will update community mem-
bers, parents, and all com-
munity groups (for ex: Girl 
Guides and Scouting) about 
influenza, colds, and H1N1 
and more. This is open to 
anyone and I encourage as 
many residents and organi-
zations that impact on chil-
dren (for ex: daycares) to 
attend since this information 
is beneficial. 
     Capital Health, Public 
Health & School Health 
Program staff recognized 
that in September 2009 they 
would need to be prepared 
to deal with requests from 
schools and school commu-
nities for information and resources in 
response to the recent H1N1 pandemic. 
A group came together in the summer as 
a health promotion community of prac-
tice to strategize how they might respond 
to the school and community requests.  

     While there was an abundance of in-
formation on influenza, H1N1 and infec-
tion control available, it was decided that 
the School Health Program staff would 
focus on hand, cough and sneeze hygiene 
education and proper techniques.  

     P u b l i c  H e a l t h 
Agency of Canada 
(PHAC) and the De-
partment of Health Pro-
motion and Protection 
(HPP) provided the 
foundation for re-
sources; however the 
working group re-
viewed all materials 
available from a variety 
of sources and identi-
fied those that seemed 
the best fit for school 
and community groups.  
     Clean Hands in 
Communit ies  Kit 
(CHICK) was devel-

oped using the Health Promoting School 
framework and consists of two main 
components; a CHICK kit for School 
Health staff and a Hand Hygiene Educa-
tion resource package for schools and 

(Continued on page 4) 

Flu Information Session to be Held at 
Community Centre Oct 19th 

Two of the Public Health Nurses 
involved in the CHICK program: 

(Primary to 9) Karin Harrison, left, 
(Lockview Family of Schools) & 
Joan Mikkelsen (Cole Harbour 

Family of Schools) 

Purchase a Yearly Share in the Community & Support the BBCAA 
 

Please mail to: Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association, 1901 Beaver Bank Rd, Beaver Bank, N.S., B4G 1C9. 
 
Name: 
 
Mailing Address:                                                                                                                              P.C. 
 
Phone:                                                         Email:                       
 

Enclosed is:          $20 Family Share                           Cash                    Please mail me a receipt 
                           
                             $50 Group/Business Share             Cheque                I have a Question Please Call Me 
 
                             Please send my renewal form to my email address instead of in the postal  mail 
 

Please make payment payable to “BBCAA” or “Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association” 
This form and payment can be dropped off at Barrett Lumber Company, Hartlen’s Esso, or the Policing Office. 
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     The Beaver Bank Community RCMP Office would like to inform the Community 
that we are selling Raffle Tickets on a Deluxe BBQ Tool Set with Carrying Case, to 
help support the ongoing operation of our Policing Office. The tickets are $2.00 
each or 3 for $ 5.00 
     The Draw Date will be on December 17th, at the Community Policing Office in the 
Community Centre. Tickets are available from the Volunteers at the Beaver Bank 
RCMP Policing Office. 

Help Support Your Community  
Policing Office 

How To Contact Us 
 

Website 
www.beaverbank.ca 

Email: bbcaa@beaverbank.ca 
 

BBCAA Board of Directors 
Chairperson:  
Victor Cobb 864-4112 
victor@hfx.eastlink.ca 
Vice-chair #1: Karin Harrison 
Vice-chair #2: Dorothy Selig 
Secretary: Felicia Romans  
Treasurer : Brian Pitts 865-5479 
Fax 865-8462 pitts@ns.sympatico.ca 
Memberships:  Alison Crawford 
Policing Office: Rae Marlborough 
popple@ns.sympatico.ca 
C@P Site Rep: 
Allen Clay 865-7318 
allenclay@accesswave.ca 
Board Members: 
Marina Johnson (Beach Committee) 
Arthur Mitchell  
Darlene Pelley 
Kim Pitts (Delaney Park) 
Tammy Smeltzer 
 

Advisory Members: 
Councillor Barry Dalrymple District 2 
Office: 860-6022 
Cell phone: 222-0740 
barry.dalrymple@halifax.ca 
For HRM - Norma McLean 
 

Beaver Bank Bulletin   
Editor: Dorothy Selig 865-6388 
Fax 865-8462 
Email: bulletin@beaverbank.ca 
 

Articles & Advertising:   
Bonnie Ryan 864-7609 
Email: bulletin@beaverbank.ca or  
ryanwest@hfx.eastlink.ca 
Articles: Heather Lunn 865-3570 
heatherlunn@eastlink.ca 
 

Mailing Address 
1901 Beaver Bank Rd, Beaver Bank, 

NS, B4G 1C9 
This address is only for mail. Drop offs 

can be made at the Policing Office, 
1583 Beaver Bank Rd. 

 

RCMP Policing Office 
864-6072 

bbk_rcmp@yahoo.com 
 

Printing by Wade Publications Ltd 

     For the months of July and August the alarm has sounded 25 times. These calls 
consisted of: 1 air emergency standby, 1 brush fire, 1 vehicle fire, 1 alarm activation, 
6 MVA's and 15 medical assist calls.  This brings our total for the year so far to 
121.  This is up from the previous year by over 20%. 
     I was glad to see we didn't get hit too badly by the last two weather events we 
had.  It was also nice to see people are taking these events a little more serious now 
than in the past. There are many more people out there who are ready and prepared to 
be on their own for the first 72 hours in the event one of these storms hits us hard. 
     Cooler weather is also here and that means it's time to make sure all of your 
heating appliances are cleaned and ready to go. Cleaning chimneys and having your 
furnace tuned up makes for a safer and more efficient heating season. 
     It won't be long and Old Man Winter will be here. That means getting the vehicle 
ready. Making sure your vehicle is running well and have a good set of winter tires are 
both good ways to prevent ending up stranded or worse, in the ditch. I'm a firm 
believer in winter tires, not all seasons, for the winters we get. 
     Burning permit season is over as of Oct 15th so you won't need any permits again 
until April 15th. This year was another great brush burning season here in Beaver 
Bank. We hardly had any illegal burns or brush fires, a job well done. Let's see if we 
can aim for a chimney fire free heating season. 
     In closing, remember, seatbelts, smoke detectors and helmets save lives...so use 
them. 

-Play safe, Chief Gord West 

     The Beaver Bank Kinsac Lions Club will soon be hard at work again to do all we 
can to help in our community. Keep an eye open for us on Oct 17th when we will be 
having our road toll.  
     The Blood Donor Clinic will be on Nov 9th from 5 to 8 pm at the Community 
Centre. Please watch for signs as a reminder or if you have questions call Lion Dawn 
MacIsaac at 865-3115.  
     On Nov 11th after the Remembrance Day service at the Community Center we will 
have a brunch at the Den (Sandy Lake Rd), come on up and enjoy, price $6.00 each. If 
you would like to know more about this call Lion Darlene Hann at 252-6215.  
     On Dec 6th rain date Dec 13th we will once again have our Parade of Lights so get 
those floats ready and get in touch with Lion Dawn MacIsaac at 865-3115 to register. 
     Our Club is also looking for new members; so if you have some extra time on your 
hands, call Lion Bev Hubley at 865-9415 we would love to see you come and check 
us out. A good time to do this is any Friday evening after 6:00 pm when we offer a 
supper at the Den. See who ever is selling the tickets and they will see you are taken 
care of. 

-P.R.C. Lion Carolyn Pitts 865-5479 

Burning Permits Needed Until October 15th 

Lions Parade of Lights Coming Dec 6th 



 
 
 
 
1841 Argyle Street, PO Box 1749, Halifax, Nova Scotia, B3J 3A5 

Peter J Kelly 
Mayor 

 

Halifax Regional Municipality 
 

(902) 490-4010 
(902) 490-4012 

Email: kellyp@halifax.ca 
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Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre 
 

1583 Beaver Bank Road, Beaver Bank, NS, B4G 1C5 
Phone: 865-5114; Fax: 869-4707; Email: bbkcc@ns.aliantzinc.ca 

Website: www.bbkcc.ca 
 

     It was a lively summer at the Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre! We had an 
awesome turnout for our 7th Annual Street Dance – thanks to everyone who came out 
and had a great time!  Our 8th Annual Golf Tournament was also a huge success with 
66 golfers participating. Special thanks to Dennis and Joe Gudger, as well as Sue and 
Keith McLearn for all their hard work.   
     Our Summer Camps were certainly eventful with the kids and staff enjoying many 
field trips to HMCS Sackville, the pool and the Discovery Centre. Thanks to 
everyone who participated and supported our summer camps and don’t forget to drop 
by the web site and give us your feedback!  
     Oktoberfest will be held on October 3rd this year, come out for a night of drinks, 
dancing, and food! The cost will be $10 per person, which includes one sausage per 
ticket. Frank and Nancy Lowe & Triple Time will provide the music and there will be 
50/50, Spot Dances and door prizes! 19 years and older as there will be a cash bar. 
Limited tickets available now at the Community Centre or call 864-8226. 
     On October 17th the Keeners will hold their 2nd Annual Christmas Shopping Spree 
and Trade Show. Come and see what everyone has to offer. 
     Our Halloween Dance will be held October 31st 9 pm to 1 am, at the Centre with 
costume prizes and entertainment provided by DJ Smoooth Steve Lunn.  Watch our 
web site for more information!  
     We will also begin our Ball Hockey League for kids ages 6-12 this fall. Watch our 
web site or give the centre a call at 865-5114 for more information. 
     Dart Club has begun and will continue every Wednesday night in the B Lounge 
upstairs at the centre from 7-9 pm.  $2.00 drop-in fee and a cash bar. Everyone is 
welcome to join the fun. 
     Special thanks to anyone and everyone who helped make this summer at the 
BBKCC an eventful and memorable one! 

-Jessica Gilby, Facility Coordinator 

(CHICK Continued from page 2) 
community groups. The Purpose is a 
health promotion initiative created by the 
School Health Resource Summer Work-
ing Group designed to promote hand, 
cough and sneeze hygiene education in 
school/communities.  
Our goals:  
• Ensure consistent delivery of hand, 

cough and sneeze hygiene education 
and key messages 

• Raise awareness of the importance 
of proper techniques of hand, cough 
and sneeze hygiene 

• Provide links to information on in-
fluenza and H1N1 

• Reduce the spread of illness in the 
school community 

• Reduce the rate of student and staff 
absenteeism in school 

     Both CHICK and the Hand Hygiene 
Education resource package will be 
evaluated at this session. 

-Karin Harrison, BScN, RN 

     The Friends of Ivy Meadows still have copies of their Gospel CD for sale. If you 
would like a copy call Aneta 864-7078, or purchase a copy at Hartlen’s Esso. 
     Upcoming Events: Penny Auction, Nov 1st at the Sackville Legion, doors open at 
12:30 and the auction is at 2 pm. 
     The FOIMRS are also publishing a cookbook. What is your favourite family 
recipe? To send a recipe call Elaine Saulnier 864-4373. Another project planned is a 
CD of local talent. 
     Please support the FOIMRS so the residents can continue to enjoy their trips. 

-Heather Lunn 

Friends of Ivy Meadows Residents Society 

     The BBCAA would like to thank the 
following families and groups who have 
recently purchased a yearly Share In The 
Community. They are among the many 
of you who are supporting our work to 
keep Beaver Bank Kinsac informed 
through meetings, the BBK Bulletin and 
our website. 
 

Beaver Bank Children’s Learning Centre 
Frank & Rae Davis 

Aubrey & Marion Gilby 
Russell & Edna Hennigar 

Marina Johnson & Scott Keefe  
Mark & Cheryl Leadlay 

Florence Parker 
Delphis & Edith Roy 

Vincent & Hilda Tanner 
Veronica Whalen 

 

     Your Share Form and Donation can 
be dropped off at Hartlen’s Esso or the 
Policing Office in the Community Centre 
or mailed in. If you have any questions 
please email or call (contact info on page 
2), and I’ll put you in contact with Alison 
Crawford. 

-Dorothy Selig 

Thank You From the 
BBCAA 
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Barry Dalrymple 
HRM Councillor 
District 2 
Waverley-Fall River-Beaver Bank 
Office:               (902) 860-6022 
Home:                (902) 861-1171 
Cell:                   (902) 222-0740 
Fax:                   (902) 860-6023 
Email:                barry.dalrymple@halifax.ca 
                          barry@barrydal.com 

     With school back in we are quickly 
moving from a so-so Summer season 
weather wise into what appears to be a 
fantastic Fall. First and foremost I would 
like to remind everyone that with school 
now back in session the streets and roads 
are full of young and excited children 
and one of the biggest problems we face 
in our District is far too much speeding 
on our residential streets and in our sub-
divisions, I am asking and reminding 
drivers again to please slow down. 
     I would like to start off with a huge 
thanks to the many volunteers throughout 
our District, both past and present who 
put on our Annual Fairs and Community 
Events. This Summer I was lucky enough 
to be able to attend some of the July 1st 
Canada Day festivities in Beaver Bank & 
Lakeview and they were spectacular and 
so many of our citizens went out and 
attended, the fire works in Beaver Bank 
by all accounts were a huge success. 
Thank you, thank you to the 
many wonderful volunteers and 
community supporters & businesses who 
make these events a blast for our families 
and residents. 
     I would like to touch on a few 
Community Projects that are just 
finishing or about to finish up, all of 
these are just samples of the great things 
our people do here. The new Seniors 
Archives Room at the LWF Community 
Hall on the Fall River Road is 90% 
complete, our Seniors & Historical 
Society will have their own place to 
display the history of our communities 
plus have their own space. The 
Woodbine Family Association hosted a 
free barbecue at the Brown Hall where 

t he y ha nded  ou t  E mer ge nc y 
Preparation Kits for residents.  The 
Association has worked very hard in 
obtaining a grant through the Cobequid 
Community Development Board, 
having meetings and doing fundraising 
to be able to put these kits together for 
the benefit of our residents. The Beaver 
Bank Kinsac Keeners (Seniors) held a 
fundraising fun day at the BBK Centre 
to raise funds for their plans of 
installing a patio area and gardens etc 
at the Centre. For $10 you can buy a 
donation "square" for the project. 
     Summer is of course, a time to get 
some Public Works projects completed 
and I am very pleased with the amount 
of paving we have seen throughout our 
district this year. Sections of the Beaver 
Bank Road among others have been 
done, while streets like Pinebrook in 
Beaver Bank are about to be. Last week 
I attended the first meeting planning the 
list for next year and I was very pleased 
to see the Dept's list of what they 
consider our worst streets and my list 
are very close. Without question the 
one big disappointment is that the next 
portion of sidewalk installation along 
the Beaver Bank Road (from HTB 
north) ran into unforeseeable problems 
and has been delayed to next Spring, 
but the good part of that is that there is 
now a far more likely chance that next 
year the whole section up to Meadow 
will be done all at once. 
     There has been a huge increase in 
the amount of sub-division and 
community groups that have come 
forward to organize and are looking at 
putting in playgrounds and parks, this 

is wonderful news for all of our 
communities, there are too many to list 
but contact me if you want to know if 
your sub-division already has a 
group.  One new one is Lost Creek in 
Beaver Bank and congrats by the way to 
them for raising close to $1,100 on their 
recent draw for golfing at the Lost Creek 
Course, thanks also to Larry for donating 
the prizes. 
     We are very close to installing a new 
bike park at the Beaver Bank Commons, 
this was delayed as we needed to find an 
extra $10,000.00 to put in a smaller 
offshoot road, these funds are in place 
and I expect the bike park to go in within 
two weeks. Along that line we are also 
doing some minor upgrades and repairs 
to the Skatepark there. They are having 
their Skate Jam on Sept 26th. We also 
have funding and initial plans to begin 
the playground at Delaney Drive but are 
waiting on availability of resources 
(manpower and equipment) to get this 
work completed. 
     Thank you to the residents along 
Lockview Road by the High School who 
have called or emailed about the new "no 
parking" signs we had installed there, 
I've been by a number of times and 
notice it is much safer for residents 
vehicles and much better with garbage 
not being thrown everywhere. 
     I would like to welcome Cst Mike 
Bracken who arrived over the Summer as 
our new Community Policing Officer and 
I have already run into him many times 
all over our communities, so he is 
certainly getting out there and meeting 
people.  There have also been a couple of 
Citizens on Patrol Meetings to get this 
very important organization back up and 
running throughout our area and it 
appears we are on target to do so by the 
end of September. We still need more 
volunteers, if you can give your 
community one or two 4 hour shifts a 
month to make this an even better place 
to live, please contact Cst Bracken or get 
in touch with me and I will get you the 
info you need. 
     I would like to touch on just a few of 
the newer projects we are working on, 
some of those are: We are moving 
forward trying to turn the old Stn 45 Fire 
Building (near Sobeys) into an HRM Fire 
Museum and there is a group of veteran 

(Continued on page 6) 

An Update From Councillor Dalrymple 
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     The Guiding year has begun and is 
now in full swing. Our registration night 
was a success and girls are still welcome 
to join all branches of Guiding.  
Sparks – 4-6 year olds; Mondays from 
6:30-7:30 pm Church of the Good 
Shepherd 
Brownies - 7-8 year olds; Mondays from 
6:00-7:30 pm BBK Gym  
Guides - 9-11 year olds; Tuesdays from 
6:30-8:00 pm Church of the Good 
Shepherd 
Pathfinders - 12-14 year olds Tuesdays 
from 6:30-8:00 pm Church of the Good 
Shepherd 
Rangers – 15-17+ year olds            
     As well, our door-to-door Fall Mint 
Cookie campaign will begin shortly, so 
you will be seeing our friendly faces out 
and about. Volunteers are still 
encouraged to help out, for more 
information, please contact Cheryl 
J a r d i n e  a t  2 5 2 - 2 9 7 2  o r 
cheryl_jardine@hotmail.com. 

Thank you, Cheryl Jardine District Commissioner 

(Continued from page 5) 
and retired Fire Officers who are 
interested in setting up and running this 
as a Museum which I believe would be a 
wonderful addition to our communities. I 
have recently been approved to replace 
the former Councillor Younger as the 
HRM's rep on the Shubie Canal 
Commission, this is a position I had 
sought as the Commission has already 
done and has lots of future plans for this 
District.  Included in these works are 
walking trails, waterway projects and 
possibly in the near future the 
refurbishing of one of our old locks into 
making it operational again. 
     An update on an often-asked question: 
While the process seems brutally slow 
we continue to make progress towards a 
water solution for Monarch/Rivendale 
subdivisions in Beaver Bank. The first 
community vote was overwhelmingly in 
favour of continuing towards a municipal 
water solution and Halifax Water is in 
the process of designing the entire 
system and costing it out.  I intend to 
keep pushing for the HRM to contribute 
in some financial way and an application 
has been filed with the Province for 
funding. As soon as the design and 
costing is complete, residents will be 
notified to attend a second Public 
Meeting at the BBKCC and I anticipate 
that to come very quickly. 
   I am very pleased to say that a special 

project of mine has also now 
begun and that is the opening of a 
Community Website. This past 
month we opened www.barrydal.
com with the first two pages 
started up.  Page one is general 
information and page two is a 
Sports Page where all local Sports 
& Recreation groups can send me 
their link and we will put it on so 
that people can have easy one stop 
access to organizations and groups 
in our area, just click on any sports 
group logo and it will take you directly 
to their website. The page we are now 
working on is the COMMUNITY 
ORGANIZATIONS AND GROUPS 
LINKS and any community group that 
would like to be linked here, just send 
me your permission and info 
t o  b a r r y@ b a r r yd a l . c o m  T h e 
district2news and BBCAA have 
already given their permission and as 
soon as we get a few we will open this 
page, down the road page 4 will be 
Community Events & Notices 
page.  There is no charge for any of this 
as it is to be a community service. 
   I do want to thank everyone for their 
wonderful hospitality at the many 
events this summer and am looking 
forward to an even better fall.  Please 
Slow down and Drive Safe; those are 
our kids out there!! 

-Barry Dalrymple 

Guiding News 

Welcome to Beaver Bank Kinsac School 
     Staff members, students and Beaver Bank Kinsac residents would like to welcome 
Principal Brendon MacGillvray (right), Vice-principal Angela Comeau (left) and 

secretary Susan Duzak to BBK School. 
Hope you enjoy the 2009-10 school 
term at your new place of employment. 
Thank you to Carl Lunn for the photos. 

Welcome to Harold T Barrett  
Jr High 

    Staff members, students and 
residents of Beaver Bank Kinsac 
would like to welcome Principal Jamie 
Moore (right) and Vice-principal 
Derek Ferguson to HTB Jr High. 
Included in the photo is a portrait of 
Harold Barrett for whom the school is 
named. 

- Heather Lunn 

BBK & HTB Schools Have New Administrations 
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     On Sept 5th at the BBKCC, Kristina Mae, daughter of Robert 
and Sheryl Crosby and Daniel Davis, son of Yolande Petitpas and 
Wayne Davis were united in marriage. Rev Kelly Holt officiated. 

The bride’s attendants were: 
Maid of Honour and sister of 
the bride Meghan Danells; 
bridesmaid and friend of the 
bride Skye McIsaac; junior 
bridesmaid and niece of the 
groom Chantel Petitpas; Best 
Man and friend of the groom 
Brian Boudreau; groomsman 
and brother of the groom 
Simon Petitpas; ring bearer, a 
special little boy to both the 
bride and groom, Aidan 
Dickinson. A reception was 

held following the ceremony. 
     Many thanks to all who helped make the ceremony and 
reception a success. 

-Heather Lunn 

   Judy & Tex Barkhouse would like to welcome their new 
granddaughter, Emma Ann, to our family. A new sister for 
Evan. Emma 
was born in 
Calgary on June 
7th at 3:15 pm, 
weighing in at 
8.3 lbs. We were 
so proud to be 
there. She is 
Kimberley and 
Steve’s little 
miracle. A niece 
to Lisa and Dale 
& cousin to 
Kaitlyn & Brianne Mitton. We enjoyed her Christening on 
Sunday 26th of July.  

     Friends, relatives and four members of the wedding party 
helped Marion and Wayne Hickey celebrate thirty years of 

marriage at their summer home 
in Hubbards on July 19th. They 
were married at St John’s 
Anglican Church, Sackville. 
Rev. B Strople officiated. 
     It was an afternoon of sharing 
memories, stories fun and 
laughter followed with a 
barbeque supper. Wayne and 
Marion would like to say thank 
you to all who helped them 
c e l e b r a t e  t h e i r  s p e c i a l 
anniversary and for the many 
gifts they received. 

-Heather Lunn 

     On August 10th Mae Joudrey celebrated her 90th birthday 
with a family dinner and party at Grand Pre. Mae was born in 
Beaver Bank and has lived here all her life, fifty of those years 
in her old home-
stead. Her parents 
were George and 
Alena Lively. 
     She has three 
children; daughters 
Olive Jollimore and 
Sheila (Gordon) 
Lane and son Wayne 
(Carolyn) who live 
in Alberta but were 
home in May for 
Mother’s Day. She 
has three grandchil-
dren; Denise (Brian) 
Quick ,  Leanne 
(Mike) Bachinsky 
and Derek (Denise) 
Joudrey. She also 
has four great-grandchildren; Paige Quick, Kaegin Joudrey, 
Harrison and Spencer Bachinsky. 
     Love and belated Happy Birthday from your family and 
friends. 

-Heather Lunn 

Mae Joudrey’s 90th Birthday 

L to R: Granddaughter Denise Quick, Mae 
Joudrey, daughters Olive Jollimore & Sheila 
Lane and great-granddaughter Paige Quick 

Crosby-Davis Wedding 

Happy 30th Anniversary 

Birth Announcement 

Would you like to receive an email reminder of the 
submissions deadline for upcoming Bulletins? 

Drop us a note at bulletin@beaverbank.ca  
to be added to the list. 

Contact Bonnie Ryan (page 2) to submit Articles Etc. 
Next Deadline is November 6th, 2009 



 

ATTENTION 
SMALL BUSINESS OWNERS 

 

Do you find that you have become so busy with the actual  
service which you provide, that your paper work is piling up? 

 

Are your client invoices not getting out in a timely manner? 
 

Are your payables behind because you haven’t had time to  
sit down and pay them? 

 

Do you find payroll and the associated remittances a hassle? 
 

 Are your accounts in a jumbled mess at year end? 
 

Do you need help, but only on an as needed basis? 
 

If you have answered YES to any of these questions, 
 I can assist you with these problems and more 

 either at your location, or from my office. 
 

Business  Assist 
Providing the help that you need 

When you need it most! 
 

*Bookkeeping using Simply®Accounting. 
* Payroll *Processing Invoices *Processing Reports   

* Accounts Payable & Receivable  *Data Entry 
    *Filing & Organization 

 

Brenda Brown 
Phone: 220-8130         Fax: 864-3142     
   Email: businessassist@eastlink.ca 
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991 Windgate Drive 
Beaver Bank, NS    

252-3955 
 

Thank you Beaver Bank for 
supporting our Pub for the past two 
years! We will continue to be open 

Thursday, Friday and Saturday 12 noon until 9 pm.  
The kitchen is open noon till 8 pm. 

Contact Joy or Jack to arrange your banquets,  
Christmas parties, Birthday parties etc.  

We can accommodate a maximum of sixty people.  
Don’t forget that Thursday is Wing Nite!  

We serve wings from 3 pm till 8 pm. 
Friday  -Pitcher of Beer and 15 wings $19.95 

Saturday -  Fish n’Chips 1 pce $7.95 
                                                   2 pce $9.95 

 

Bring this ad and receive a 10% discount 
Discount not available on Wing Nite . 

     Between the Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre and 
Beaver Bank Kinsac Elementary School, a clock has suddenly 
appeared! This is no ordinary clock. The Paver Progress Clock 
will track the number of square feet of pavers purchased by 
community members.  

     A few months ago, the 
50+ Keeners had a vision of 
creating a space to be used 
as a multi-use outdoor 
venue. The goal for this 
space is to beautify the area, 
and bring community 
members together in a 
col laborat ive learning 
experience. The primary use 
planned for the space is an 
Organic Garden with seniors 
leading this  projec t, 
planning, teaching and 

creating. The garden of vegetables and flowers will include 
garden boxes of different heights to accommodate people of all 
ages and capabilities. The pavers will make a base for this 
project as well as outdoor community events such as barbecues, 
picnics, wedding photos, etc.  
     The area will cover 1700 square-feet. The Keeners have 
calculated, that with installation, the cost will be $10.00 for 

What is a Paver Progress Clock? 

each square-foot of paving. We are asking community members 
to become paver partners of this project. Each paver partner will 
be given a receipt, magnet, and paver numbers. Additionally, a 
roster of participants will be posted in the community centre.  
     Will you be a Paver Partner? Although this is a major project, 
can we make this happen? Leave it to Beaver Bank! 
     Please Call Rae at 865-1035 or 864-6114! 

-Rae Marlborough 

Next Blood Donor Clinic Nov 9 
At the Community Centre 5 to 8 pm 

Call 1-888-2 Donate to book an appointment 
 (1-888-236-6283) 
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     Back in 1921 a group of Beaver Bank 
citizens got together and decided they 
needed a community hall.  So with lots of 
fundraising and hard work a small brown 
building was built on 351 Beaver Bank 
Road, known today as the Brown Hall. 
     The hall has been used over the years 
for many activities. The 2nd Beaver 
Bank Scouts used the hall for their 
meeting place and still do today. Other 
activities consisting of birthday parties, 
baby showers, anniversary parties and 
even weddings have been held in this 
small hall. 
    Over the past 80 years or so, the many 
people that have used this hall has finally 
taken its toll on the old building and it 
was in need on some upgrades.  In 2007 
the Woodbine Family Association started 
a senior’s luncheon program, which has 
become quite successful. The 
Association along with the trustees of the 
hall decided the small community hall 
was in need of some upgrades.  The 
Association applied for and received a 
grant through the Cobequid Health 
Board, and with this grant the group was 
able to get the electrical upgrade 
completed. Mr. Kenny MacIssac and Mr. 
Mark McRitchie greatly provided their 
expertise and discounted products for the 
electrical upgrade. We were also able to 
renovate the kitchen to improve the 
senior’s luncheons.  
     During the electrical upgrade and 
kitchen renovation, Percy Paris came and 
donated $1000.00 to the hall for anything 
that was needed.  The Association 
decided that what was needed was a new 
fridge and stove so with agreement of the 
trustees a new fridge and stove was 
purchased for the kitchen for the hall. 
     In the past year the Woodbine Family 
Association, in dealing with seniors 
through the winter months noticed the 
hall needed more major upgrades. The 
old hall was drafty and cold in the winter 
and many of the seniors found it 
uncomfortable, so again the WFA 
applied for another grant, this time 
through New Horizons in November 
2008. This grant was successfully 
received and the construction began the 
end of June of 2009.  
     The grant included improvements 

The Rebirth of the Beaver Bank Brown Hall 
such as new windows, insulated walls, 
new flooring, upgrade of bathrooms, 
and new gyprock and painted walls. 
The Association helped with the demo, 
and Ascot construction was hired to do 
the major renovations. Hantz Insulators 
came in and donated their time and 
insulation to insulate the walls and 
ceiling which was never insulated 
before. 
     Now that the hall is upgraded the 
Association has worked to get the hall 
approved as a place to go during an 
emergency situation. The Association 
has formed an evacuation committee to 
help with emergency preparedness for 
residents of Woodbine Mobile Home 
Park. This committee has worked with 
EMO and the red cross to get things 

started.   
     On September 12th the Woodbine 
Family Association held its 3rd annual 
BBQ up at the hall to show it off.  
Outside there were games for the kids, 
cotton candy and free hot dogs and pop 
for everyone.  Inside the hall, people 
were welcome to come in and view its 
new interior.  Displays were set up inside 
the hall to see what the new evacuation 
committee has been up to, with new 
evacuation kits and lots of information 
about emergency preparedness for 
everyone to see. 
     The outside of the hall is the same but 
now a new hall on the inside is ready for 
another 80 years. So the answer to a 
question that has been asked for many 
years and many more to come is: why is 
it called the Brown Hall?  The answer 
will always be because it’s brown. 

-Jo-Anne Grove, WFA Secretary 

Before and after pictures of the Brown Hall renovations. Congratulations to the WFA 
for all their hard work. Go online to see these pictures in colour, www.beaverbank.ca 

Lest We Forget - November 11, 2009 
Remembrance Day Ceremony beginning at 10:30 am at the Kinsac Corner Memorial 
Wreaths may be obtained at the Sackville Legion. 
Arrive early to have your wreath added to the list of those  
read out during the ceremony. 
Refreshments to follow. 
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IN MEMORIAM  

Church of the Good Shepherd 
(Anglican Church of Canada) 

 

28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 
Priest: Rev. Don Shipton  455-5684 
www.goodshepherdchurchbeaverbank.com 
Sunday School: 10:30 am every Sunday. 
Family, friends and new members welcome. 
Sunday Service is at 10:30 am every Sunday. 
Church Warden: 
Nancy Kemp nancy.kemp@ns.sympatico.ca 
Past Warden: 
Dameon Lowe 865-2320 
Please contact Rev. Don regarding Baptisms, 
Weddings, Illness or a pastoral Visit. 
Card Socials: 
Church of the Good Shepherd Hall                 
45’s are played every Thursday evening, 
Auction 45 on the 1st and 3rd Thursday 
Refreshments provided. Everyone Welcome. 
$5 admittance. 
Beacon House: 
We actively support Beacon House and 
donations can be brought to the Church. 
Mark your calendars: 
Oct 16: 2nd Annual Wine & Cheese/Silent 
Auction, Tickets $10 includes 2 glasses of 
wine and refreshments, wide variety of 
auction items available. 
Nov 7: Turkey Supper 4 to 6 pm 

-Marjie Hartlen 

Faith United Baptist Church 
 

299 Stokil Dr, Lr. Sackville 
Supply Pastor: Dr William Brackney 
Phone: 865-5419 
Sunday Service: 10:50 am 

St. John’s United Church 
 

Administration Building, Main Floor 
Nova Scotia Nursing Home 
125 Knowles Crescent, Beaver Bank 
Minister: To Be Filled 
Phone: 405-2451 or cell 448-6810 
Sunday Service: 11:00 am 
Sunday School: 11:00 am 
Upcoming Events: Nickel Auction 
October 21, 2009 
Time: 6:00 pm - 9:00 pm 
Doors open at 6:00 pm 
Auction starts at 7:00 pm 
Location: Beaver Bank Community Center 
Refreshments Served 
We Appreciate Your Support! 

Sackville Independent Baptist  
 

114 Beaver Bank Rd (near Tim Hortons) 
Minister: Rev. S. Edgar 
Phone: 864-3433 
Sunday Service: 11:00 am & 6:00 pm 
Wednesday Service: 7:00 pm 

Church of the Nazarene 
 

650 Sackville Dr - Acadia Hall 
Pastor: Rev. Roy Austin 
Phone: 865-2135 
Sunday School (all ages) - 10 AM 
Morning Worship - 11 AM 
Everyone is Welcome 

Peace Lutheran Church 
 

971 Beaver Bank-Windsor Jct Crossroad 
Ministers: The Members of Peace 
Pastor: Jim Slack 864-6506 
Office: 864-1625 
E-mail: peace.lutheran@eastlink.ca 
Web: www.peace.evangelical-lutheran.ca 
Sunday Worship: 11:00 am 
Sunday School: ages 3 to Grade 6, 11 am 
Saved by grace, through faith 

-Pastor Jim Slack 

1st Sackville Presbyterian  
 

60 Beaver Bank Rd. Lower Sackville. 
(Across from Glendale Plaza)  
Minister: Rev. Jean MacAulay 865-4053  
Church Office:  865-4053 (machine) 
Email: firstsackville@pccatlantic.ca 
Sunday Service: 9:30 am 
Sunday School: 9:40 Sept - June 
Nursery Provided: Sept - June 
Upcoming Events: 
Watch the PCCAtlantic.ca website for 
further updates. 

-Marian Tomlik - Clerk Of Session 

Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit 
(Roman Catholic) 

 

Consisting of three parishes 
St Elizabeth Seton, 125 Metropolitan Ave, 
St John Vianney, 4 Beaver Bank Rd,  
St Francis of Assisi, Mt Uniacke 
Mail for all 3 Parishes: 4 Beaver Bank Rd, 
Lr Sackville, NS, B4E 1G3 
Phone: 865-2112 ext 0 (Secretary) 
Emergency after hours: 865-6133 
Fax: 864-8645 
Email: holytrinity@eastlink.ca 
Website: www.holytrinityns.ca 
Pastor: Fr. Johni Mathew  
Associates: Father Zachary Romanofsky and 
Bishop Colin Campbell 
Deacons: Robert Doyle, Jim Smith and 
Claude LaChance 
Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit Staff  
Catechetical Leaders: Ann Burton, Catherine 
Kidson 
Finance: Gloria Pottie 
Secretary: Teresa Cooke 
Lord’s Day Masses: 
Saturday - 4:30 pm (SES), 6 pm (SJV) 
Sunday   - 11:15 am (SES); 9:15 am (SFA); 
9:00, 11:00 am & 6 pm (SJV) 
Week Day Masses: 
Monday & Tuesday 7:15 pm (SES) 
Wednesday 9:00 am (SJV) 
(followed by exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament until 11:45 am) 
Thursday  & Friday 9:00 am (SES) 
Confessions: Saturday 5 to 5:30 pm (SJV) 
Tuesday 6 to 7 pm (SES) or by appointment 

-Teresa Cooke 

Knox United Church 
 

567 Sackville Dr., Lr Sackville 
Ministers: Rev. Donna Lovelace  
& Rev Jean Udall 
Church Office: 865-9216 
Church Kitchen/Hall: 865-1603 
Office hours: 8:30 am - 1:30 pm 
Sunday Services: Alternative 8:45 am and 
Traditional: 10:30 am 
Turkey Soup Luncheon:  
1st Tuesday of each month, $6/person 
Fall Vesey Seed Sale - (catalogue 
available) 
Knox Dinner Theatre - Knox vs Knox 
Oct. 16th & 17th $20 pp – 7 pm 
Oct. 18th Dessert Theatre - $12 pp – 2 pm 
For tickets call the Church Office. 
Nov. 28th Turkey Supper & New to you 
table  
Watch for info on our Church Sign Board 
You are always welcome! 

-Eleanor Lewis 

Living Hope Baptist Church  
 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre 
1583A Beaver Bank Road 
Service: Sunday 11 am 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 
Promise land for kids, Bible Studies 
Youth Group, Fellowship 
www.livinghopebeaverbank.com 

Darren Gilby 
June 14, 1963 to October 31, 1976 

 

You left us beautiful memories, 
Your love is still our guide 

And although we cannot see you 
You are always at our side. 

 

Lovingly remembered 
Mum, Gaelyn, Buff, Reg, Greg & Scott 
Godparents Aunt Mae & Wayne Joudrey. 

Check Out Our 
Redesigned Website 

At 
www.beaverbank.ca 

Submit New Events  
at any Time 
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    From June 26th to 30th Ross Sampson and I attended the Rick 
Hansen fishing challenge in Langara, BC. It is a wonderful trip 
that Rick puts on every year to raise money and awareness for 
the physically challenged. 

-Reg Gilby 

Fishing trip 

Picture from left to right is Reg Gilby, Ross Sampson, 
Rick Hansen, and in back is our guide Pat Vidito. 

Passing of Two Prominent Nova Scotians 
     Two prominent Nova Scotians, Donald Marshall Junior and 
Commodore Bruce Oland, recently passed away.  The 
accomplishments of both men will leave an indelible mark on 
the province. Mr. Marshall was wrongfully convicted of murder 
and a public inquiry into Mr. Marshall’s treatment led to 
profound changes in the province’s justice system and an 
acknowledgement of institutional racism. Mr. Marshall was 
also instrumental in securing native fishing and hunting rights 
through a landmark Supreme Court decision. 
     Commodore Bruce Oland was a well-known businessman 
and had a distinguished military career. He served in the 
Second World War and was involved in the militia and Royal 
Canadian Naval Reserve for almost forty years. He served as 
president of Oland Breweries Ltd. and was involved in several 
other businesses. Mr. Oland was also active in many 
community organizations and charities and received the Order 
of Canada. 
Ottawa needs to take Leadership on H1N1 Flu 
Preparedness 
     Many experts are predicting a second wave of an H1N1 flu 
pandemic this fall and advising Canadians to be prepared. I am 
calling on the federal government to take leadership on this 
issue and work with the provinces and territories on pandemic 
preparedness. Ottawa needs to offer financial assistance to 
provinces and territories to help purchase vaccines and ensure 
readiness. As well, it is possible that the H1N1 virus could have 
a significant impact on the economy due to losses in 
productivity. In Nova Scotia, I am pleased to see that the 
province is acting on the recommendations made by Nova 
Scotia’s Auditor General on flu pandemic preparedness. In July, 
Auditor General Jacques Lapointe sounded the alarm that the 
province and its health authorities were not prepared for a 
possible flu pandemic. 
     For more information on H1N1 and tips on flu prevention, 
please go to the website of the Public Health Agency of Canada 
www.phac-aspc.gc.ca. 
Veterans and RCMP Centre of Excellence 
     In July, I held a press conference with Halifax MP Megan 
Leslie, members of the RCMP and veterans to promote the need 
for a Veterans and RCMP Health Centre of Excellence. With 

the rapid passing of Korean and WWII veterans we know that 
the future of Camp Hill hospital is up for debate. It is time to 
open up discussions about the future of the facility and how it 
can serve the needs of other veterans, RCMP members, and 
their families.     
     Discussions need to take place across the country to ensure 
all RCMP, veterans and their families can access quality health 
care in the future. 
Changes to your Guaranteed Income Supplement Payments 
     The Guaranteed Income Supplement (GIS) is a federal 
program that provides additional money, on top of the Old Age 
Security pension, to seniors living in Canada who have a low 
income. To be eligible for the Supplement, you must be 
receiving the Old Age Security pension and meet defined low-
income requirements. 
     In July, I received several calls from seniors who were 
concerned that their GIS payments had decreased. The 
Guaranteed Income Supplement is based on your previous 
year's income, or the combined annual income of both you and 
your spouse. If your annual income increased last year by any 
amount (such as earnings from investments) then your GIS 
payments will decrease. Alternatively, if your annual income 
decreased, than your GIS payments will increase. Please 
contact me if you have any concerns with your payment rate. 
National Memorial for Fallen Firefighters 
     I am pleased that the federal government has announced 
funding to create a national memorial to honour fallen 
firefighters. This was an initiative of my colleague Peter 
Julian. In 2005, Julian received unanimous approval in the 

(Continued on page 12) 

News From Parliament Hill 



     The BBCAA would like to express 
condolences to the following families of 
Beaver Bank & Kinsac who have lost 
loved ones in the past few months. 
     Condolences to Sarah & Tom Findley 
and family on the death of her mother 
Marie Charlotte (Saunders) (Hartlen) 
Grandy of New Minas on July 18th at the 
age of 76 years. 
     To Keith Pitcher, Gary Pitcher and 
family on the death of their father Harold 
Simeon Pitcher at the age of 83 years on 
July 21st. 
     On July 23rd a resident of Ivy 
Meadows, Ellen Graham (Mercer) Artt 
passed away at the age of 81 years. 
     Condolences to Scott Keefe and 
Marina Johnson on the death of his aunt 
Nancy Rose Curry at the age of 62 years 
on July 24th. 
     To the family of Christina Marie 
Rafuse, especially her husband David 
MacKeigan and sister Cindy (Jeff) Priske 
of Beaver Bank. She passed away at the 
age of 44 on July 25th. She is also 
survived by two brothers Tony & Kevin 
(Lisa), nieces & nephews. 
     To George & Joyce Hull and family 
on the death of his mother Hazel 
Georgina Hull on July 28th at the age of 
89 years. She is also survived by 
daughter, Fern Battyanyi; grandchildren, 
Rodney (Colleen) Hull, Kimberly 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin  Page 11 

CONDOLENCES 
(Shawn) Munroe, Kendrick (Sonia) 
Hull, Derek (Melody) Hull, Cindy 
Battyanyi and John Ching; great-
grandchildren, Craig and Colin 
Munroe, Caileigh Hull, Andrew Hull, 
Elizabeth Ching. 
     On July 29th Terrance Owen “Terry” 
Sherlock passed away at the age of 66 
years. His wife Darlene MacRae 
predeceased him. His loss will be felt 
by his daughter Karri (Brent) of 
Hammonds Plains and son Kevin 
MacRae, Wellington.  
     To Kevin & Debbie Barber and 
family on the death of his father Lloyd 
A “Alfie” Barber at the age of 71 years 
on August 4th. 
     To Jean Brown and Kathryn (Buck) 
Flynn and families on the death of their 
sister Ethel Jane Cunningham at the age 
of 77 years on August 10th. 
     To Reg & Cleona Fenerty and 
family on the death of his sister 
Elizabeth A (Doull) Lively who passed 
away on Aug 10th. 
     To Angelia Little & Mark Fullerton 
and family on the death of her mother 
Waunita E Little at the age of 87 years 
on Aug 12th. 
     To Kevin & Mindy Thibault and 
family on the death of his grandmother 
Stella Thibault at the age of 89 years on 
Aug 14th.  
     O n  A u g  1 1 t h  A r t h e n a 
“Teena” (Daye) Wilson passed away at 
the age of 75 years. She leaves to 
mourn her daughter Debbie “Dee” of 

Beaver Bank, as well as sons John 
(Carrie) and Billy. Condolences to her 
extended family. 
     To those who knew the late Wendell 
A Nelligan of Beaver Bank. He passed 
away at the age of 63 on Aug 14th. 
     To Dan and Jennifer Campbell and 
family on the death of his mother Jessie 
Parker Campbell of Porter’s Lake on Aug 
30th. 
     On Sept 4th Paul W Connors who 
worked for many years at DJ’s Auto 
passed away at the age of 56 years. 
     To the Cullen family, husband 
William and daughter Sandra Tanner and 
sister Hazel Willigar, all of Beaver Bank, 
on the death of Muriel A (Tibbetts) 
Cullen who passed away on Sept 11th. 
She is also survived by daughter Marlene 
(Lt Col Michael) Dorey of the USA, son 
James (Angela), Sackville and 
grandchildren Kellie Tanner and Danny 
Tanner. 
     To Troy Boutilier and family on the 
death of his father Bernard Wayne 
Boutilier on Sept 13th at the age of 67 
years. 
     To Don and Lois Connor and family 
on the death of his mother Edith Cavell 
Connor, born in 1919 she passed away on 
Sept 14th. 
     To Marilyn & John Stanley on the 
death of her brother James W “Jim” 
Lindsay on Sept 14th at the age of 61 
years. 
     May they rest in peace. 

-Dorothy Selig 

     This is a photo from the 1950’s. The 
late Allison Morris is shown with the 
eight-point buck and the rifle he used on 
his hunt. Thank you to the family for this 
old photo and story. 

-Heather Lunn 

Beaver Bank Memories (Stoffer Continued from page 11) 
House of Commons for his Motion 153 
to create a National Memorial for fallen 
Canadian firefighters.   
Work at Halifax Shipyard 
     I am pleased that the federal 
government recently announced that the 
Canadian Coast Guard’s new mid-shore 
patrol vessels will be built at the Halifax 
Shipyard. As you know, I have 
advocated for more investment in 
Canada’s shipbuilding and marine 
industry for many years.  
     Nine new mid-shore patrol vessels 

will be built at the shipyard. The 
contract is worth $194 million and 
there will be many more spin offs for 
the local economy. Five of the vessels 
will be used to support DFO’s 
conservation and protection programs 
and the other four vessels will be used 
to enhance maritime security along the 
Great Lakes-St. Lawrence Seaway 
system.  
     As always, if you have any concerns 
or questions, please contact my office 
at 902-861-2311 or 1-888-701-5557. 

-Peter Stoffer, MP 

911 Civic Signs can be Ordered From the BBKVFD 
At the Fire Hall from 7 to 8 pm on Tuesday’s, a deposit is required  

$5 single sided or $10 double sided 
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Beaver Bank Children’s Learning 
Centre is Expanding Late Fall 

 
 

     We are currently looking for teaching staff with  
E. C. E. and First Aid to work with children  

ages 3 months to 12 years.  
Please mail resume with salary expectations  

and cover letter to: 
 

1583 Beaver Bank Rd 
Beaver Bank, NS, B4G 1C5 

 

Or email same to bbchildrenslearnctr@yahoo.ca 
 

No phone calls please 
 

Our current part day Pre-school Program has spaces 
available for children age 3 to 5 years. We take new 

enrolments throughout the year. Please visit us at the 
BBK Community Centre. 

Our new facility is nearing completion. 
We are in walking distance to  

BBK Elementary School 


